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♦️ MG – President’s Update 

 
Mark Guthrie 

What’s Happening at 
North Shore Bridge Club

 
 
Normally I think I’m supposed to tell you what 
is happening, what with me being the 
President and all that.  
 
However, this time it is more of a question.  
 
You see, after an unfortunate incident at the 
AGM, I was pulled aside and it was suggested 
that for my own safety, and in the best 
interests of the club, I should go as far away as 
possible, as quickly as possible. The incident I 
am referring to, was of course getting 
accidentally elected President for another year.  
 
To paraphrase Oscar Wilde 
 
“Electing Guthrie as President for one year 
may be regarded as misfortune, letting it 
happen for a second year looks like 
carelessness”. 
 
So, at the start of May I snuck off to the airport 
under cover of darkness and headed to the 
other side of the world, leaving Mike and the 
committee to get on with it. Well, not the whole 
committee, as I met Rod at the airport, and he 
was heading away too. I didn’t ask him what 
he was running from, but I did sneak a look at 
his boarding pass to get some ideas for 
destinations and as a result we are both in the 
UK. 
 
I’m writing this on a train from London to 
Edinburgh, so I am in danger of going so far 
from Sydney that I start coming back again.  
 
Have you noticed how when people get on 
trains or even more so, on planes, they 
suddenly need to call someone for no reason, 
so they have an excuse to tell them that they 
are busy travelling somewhere for important 

business? The woman next to me has just 
done it, “Hi, I’m just calling about the cheese I 
left in your fridge three weeks ago, did I 
mention I was on the train to York?”  
 
Anyway, I’ve just done exactly the same thing, 
only instead of phoning someone, I have 
written about it in a newsletter for no apparent 
reason.  
 
And I’m not really travelling first class on a 
train with Julie up to Edinburgh drinking 
champagne, we are on a Greyhound bus 
travelling overnight and not sitting together. I’m 
having to hug the homeless bloke in the seat 
next to me just to stay warm. 
 
Julie always likes to play bridge when we 
travel, and it is a good opportunity to check out 
the competition. So far, we have been to 
London, Bath, and Portugal. I forget how totally 
spoilt we are having so many sessions to play. 
It has been a real struggle to find a game 
anywhere. In Portugal they have the Internet, 
but in the place where we stayed it was too 
slow for RealBridge, so we played a few 
games on BBO. Ironically, we lost to a pair 
from Portugal which seems very unfriendly 
when the Algarve depends so much on 
tourism. 
 
In London we played at the Young Chelsea 
Club. Only one word of their name seems 
accurate since they have moved to 
Hammersmith, but it was a very nice friendly 
club, and we had a really enjoyable time.  
 
It is hard to draw comparisons with other 
bridge clubs without sounding like a bit of a 
tool, but I do spend some of my time on the 
web looking around at bridge in other countries 
and seeing what sort of turn out they get for 
their games, how often they play, what they 
charge, etc. It brings it home more clearly 
when I am actually in another country and 
trying to find a game to play in. When I am in 
Sydney, it is easy to think, “I’ve got a free 
morning/afternoon, I think I’ll play bridge”, but 
in a lot of places you need to plan your life 
around bridge if you want to play, and not the 
other way around. 
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London is very up and down in terms of costs, 
you can pay north of $30 for a glass of house 
wine in some places or get lunch with a pint for 
about $10 in a Wetherspoons pub, but I don’t 
think the Young Chelsea is particularly 
expensive when it comes to bridge in the UK. 
We played in one of their longer events (no 
food or drink provided but they had a really 
nice bar, not Wetherspoons prices!). It cost us 
20 pounds each to play 36 boards. That is 
approximately double what we pay per board 
at North Shore. 
 
Anyway, enough of telling you that you’ve 
never had it so good! 
 
We also played rubber bridge, but with 5 
players I obviously didn’t get a game. I was 
allowed to shuffle and when I got bored with 
that, I went for stacking the deck and going for 
more and more outrageous hands. I combined 
two packs and spent about fifteen minutes 
setting it up so that everyone got a 
Yarborough.  
 
Annoyingly, they passed it in. 
 
They weren’t bothering to cut the deck so on 
one hand I gave everyone an entire suit, in 
order. That is when we switched to playing 
Scrabble. 
 
I can’t find a game in Edinburgh this weekend, 
so we may be back in Sydney for our next fix 
of bridge.  
 
As far as I know the club is doing well, but (as 
usual), what would I know. You tell me. I 
should have put a question mark in the title of 
this one. 
 
Cheers  Mark 

 

♦️ 2023 Club Champion Race 

 
The 2023 club champion will be determined 
from results in 29 major club events.  
One event Completed in May 

 
 

 
Witold 

 
Wei 

 
Michael 

 
Helen 

 
Tania 

 
Hugh 

 
Colin 

 
David 

 
Warren 

 
Yumin 

 
The leaders board at end of May 

 
 
A big June looms with 5 CC events 
completing, 3 with double points. 

• 20cc Comp Night – RB GNOT 

• 10cc Congress – RB MP Swiss Pairs 

• 20cc Congress – EL Watermark Swiss 
Pairs 

• 10cc Congress – RB Swiss Teams 

• 20cc Congress – EL TBIB Swiss Teams 
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Sue Crompton discusses 
“Alerting” in our game of 
bridge  

 
When we first learnt bridge there was so much 
going on. Counting points, working out what to 
bid and how on earth am I going to make this 
contract. It is no wonder you may have felt 
overwhelmed. To make the aspect of the game 
even more confusing there are numerous rules 
and etiquette to have to contend with. This 
week I am going to look at one of the rules that 
is often forgotten. 
 
I often play-in whilst directing which I enjoy and 
I do see a lot of interesting bidding and play at 
the table. What I also see quite regularly is that 
people don’t realise they need to alert their 
partner’s artificial bids or bids with special 
meanings. 
 
For example, when partner opens 2 Clubs 
(usually a game force bid) this needs to be 
alerted and also if their partner responds 2D 
this also needs to be alerted. Any bids that are 
not natural or have a special meaning need to 
be alerted by their partner. There are always 
exceptions to the rules, an example is when 
you respond 2C (Stayman) after partner’s 1NT 
opening call in an uncontested auction. The 2 
Club bid doesn’t need to be alerted. Any 
artificial bids over 3NT also do not need to be 
alerted unless it is an opening bid. The 
opponents can always ask for a review of the 
auction when it is their turn to bid.  
 
Another example of when you don’t need to 
alert your partner’s bid are Cue bids. 
One last point if your partner fails to alert one 
of your bids please don’t remind your partner 
during the auction. Wait until the end of the 
auction and before the opening lead if you are 
either declarer or dummy. If you are the 
defending side, after the whole play has 
finished. Please then explain the error. Please 
call the Director if the Opponents feel they 
have been disadvantaged. 
 
Next month will be on Unauthorised 
Information.

♦️ Almost Winter Teams Results 

 

  
 
Mathew McManus well directed our pop-up 
Teams Congress. 15 Teams in Open & 4 
Teams in Restricted sections 
 

 
Tania Lloyd 

 
Hugh 
Grosvenor 

 
Andrew 
Richman 

 
Sandra 
Richman 

 

 
Shannon 
Queree 

 
Shan 
Lawson 

 
Kathy 
Duke 

 
Stephen 
Calcroft 

 
Honour Board – Almost Winter Congress 
Full Results - Link to NSWBA Site 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/2848
https://www.nswba.com.au/tourn/res.asp?yr=2023&dir=congress/nsawt
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Club Admin 

♦️ MP – Manager Update 

 

. 

 

End May Club Membership Numbers 

 
We pay ABF & NSWBA affiliation fees per 
“Home Club” Member. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

TOGETHER WE MAKE A DIFFERENCE 
 

 
 
Thank you to all those that supported this 
cause, we raised $2188 for Cancer Council. 
 
Together, we have supported a Charity that we 
hope that we will never need, but someone, 
somewhere does and will.  Your generosity 
has enabled us to raise over $2k for Cancer 
Council Australia which are much-needed 
funds for vital cancer research, support 
services, prevention programs, and advocacy. 
 
We had 40 players attend the “Biggest 
morning tea”, where we also got to share in the 
talents of our members baking skills - 
Yummo.  The Club donated $2 of your table 
money, which was a total of $80. 
 
If you missed out, you can still make a 
donation by clicking here. 
 
Thank you once again. 

 

♦️ Club Committee Minutes 
The club publishes regular committee minutes 

https://www.northshore.bridge-
club.org/meeting-minutes 

♦️ History Club Newsletters 
 

https://www.northshore.bridge-
club.org/newsletters 
 

♦️ LG – Website Changes 
 

Website news  

We hope you like the new look and feel and 
should you have any feedback - please let us 
know by using our feedback form by clicking 
here. 

https://www.biggestmorningtea.com.au/fundraisers/northshorebridgeclub
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/meeting-minutes
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/meeting-minutes
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/newsletters
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/newsletters
http://email-links.pianola.net/ls/click?upn=gPCPp1QQFlXmvqfUuFaNbNC0AHKXrapQY-2FZpbmGeMLrXZrq4hHcbC8-2FWyU9CCtOCT7Zk2JIff1YxfVvYBmlfXA-3D-3DaBy9_hRydKl1wnqC9-2B4S9hHUldLJjPSp5rxQH-2FBuBcc5L6cE8NORrIuqzdyYkQ7dECPfuHnjkimhXMhsMqlhellF9FL5NKcRaHmSK7mCqRAfWd3BSXPeCmlLrNKTGmoWlZ5pbJcebYe1XBa3r-2BD3vU4V6ut95nvOK4Oa0tRdtRw2C4kzEeLHqeOYHXAdjvIbiTKUzgZB-2Fe9aRaK1P8pg5WGegGhvq4VP3XVoC69bruH-2BDIoIxo-2FkmCcBZ0EuYmfuudLc00r1EZ35mA4Rq-2BbFGVrX2cYwwdoDgstJ-2F0-2FD0YaBWAdpC0-2F0RdNwXWl1-2FJXwUCv3wu2XOqVnGGDKac74mJR1-2Fxw-3D-3D
http://email-links.pianola.net/ls/click?upn=gPCPp1QQFlXmvqfUuFaNbNC0AHKXrapQY-2FZpbmGeMLrXZrq4hHcbC8-2FWyU9CCtOCT7Zk2JIff1YxfVvYBmlfXA-3D-3DaBy9_hRydKl1wnqC9-2B4S9hHUldLJjPSp5rxQH-2FBuBcc5L6cE8NORrIuqzdyYkQ7dECPfuHnjkimhXMhsMqlhellF9FL5NKcRaHmSK7mCqRAfWd3BSXPeCmlLrNKTGmoWlZ5pbJcebYe1XBa3r-2BD3vU4V6ut95nvOK4Oa0tRdtRw2C4kzEeLHqeOYHXAdjvIbiTKUzgZB-2Fe9aRaK1P8pg5WGegGhvq4VP3XVoC69bruH-2BDIoIxo-2FkmCcBZ0EuYmfuudLc00r1EZ35mA4Rq-2BbFGVrX2cYwwdoDgstJ-2F0-2FD0YaBWAdpC0-2F0RdNwXWl1-2FJXwUCv3wu2XOqVnGGDKac74mJR1-2Fxw-3D-3D
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♦️At NSBC you are never alone 

 

 

Jill Hagley 

 

Robyn Rogers 

Our Club is a community, and it is important 

that we care for each other - that could be a 

simple good deed like buying someone a 

coffee or giving them a lift.  To help with the 

process Jill and Robyn have volunteered to be 

our welfare Officers. 

They do not have crystal balls and although 

very active in the club, we need your help to let 

us know when someone is ill, has lost a loved 

one, needs a bit of help etc. 

Jill can be contacted on            0402900297 

Robyn can be contacted on      0413183963 

We also have a form on our website, which will 

be sent to them. To find the Form - click on 

Forms in the main menu of our club Website. 

 

So, please whatever your concern - let us 

know and together we can support each 

other. 

 
 

 

 
John 

Scudder 

NSWBA State Mixed 

 

 

 
 

Peter died on Monday 22nd May 2023, with his 

family by his side, after a long battle with 

cancer. 

Peter discovered the joys of playing bridge 

while at Queensland University in the 1960s. 

He went on to represent Australia a number of 

times and won many Australian and State 

Championships. 

Over the years, he represented three States, 

Queensland, NSW and ACT, in the Australian 

National Championships - not something many 

people have done! 

While not able to move very well he enjoyed 

on-line bridge right up to the very end. 

We will miss him. 

Bruce Neill 
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♦️ State Mixed Pairs – Finals 

 

 

 
 
 

 
Di Coats 

 
Alan Bustany 

 
 

 

 

 
Allison Stralow 

 

 

ABF Online Committee Interim 
Report (April 2023) 
The ABF Online Bridge Committee presented 
its interim report to the 2023 ABF AGM on 3rd 
May. The Committee and Task Force will now 
be spending the next five months, 
consolidating all its findings, and doing more 
research to make a final presentation to the 
ABF Board in October. Included in this will be 
the input we get from our New Zealand 
counterparts, as they work through their trial 
online events during the year. 
Please also refer to an article which our group 
prepared called ‘What does Bridge look like in 
2035’. 
If you would like to contribute any feedback, 
please do so by contacting Jenny Thompson 
at jenny.thompson@duckcube.com. 

 

 ABF Online Committee Interim Report 
Summary 

 ABF Online Committee Online Interim 
Report 

 What does Bridge look like in 2035? 
 

 
 

♦️ Beginner Bridge Lessons 
 

 
Do you know anybody who may be interested 
in learning to play bridge?  
 
New F2F lessons begin 16/Aug.  
info@learnbridgeinsydney.com.au 

 

https://www.abf.com.au/abf-online-committee-interim-report-april-2023/
https://www.abf.com.au/abf-online-committee-interim-report-april-2023/
mailto:jenny.thompson@duckcube.com
https://www.abf.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/ABFOnlineCommitteeInterimReport.pdf
https://www.abf.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/ABFOnlineCommitteeInterimReport.pdf
https://www.abf.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/OnlineInterimReportApril2023.pdf
https://www.abf.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/OnlineInterimReportApril2023.pdf
https://www.abf.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/What-Does-Bridge-Look-like-in-2035.pdf
mailto:info@learnbridgeinsydney.com.au
https://www.abf.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/ABFOnlineCommitteeInterimReport.pdf
https://www.abf.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/OnlineInterimReportApril2023.pdf
https://www.abf.com.au/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/What-Does-Bridge-Look-like-in-2035.pdf
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♦️ Bridge Lessons. 

Link to Website Teaching Basics  
 

 
Jessica Brake 

Jessica Brake has been teaching 

Bridge Basics Online  (Zoom is Mon 

9.30am and practice Wed 7pm on 

RealBridge with John Newman.) 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Liz Wilkinson 

Liz Wilkinson is teaching Build 

on the Basics at the Willis on 

Thursdays 1:30. A great new 

lesson every week.  See website 

for more details. Liz will also be 

teaching BB on Saturdays. 

 

 
 

Returning to Bridge after a long break? 

Liz Wilkinson is teaching "Build on the 
Basics" at the Willis every Thursday at 1.30. 
These lessons are perfect for people returning 
to bridge after a long break and for Supervised 
players wanting to raise their game to the next 
level. Lessons feature both explanation and 
play so that you have the chance to put new 
skills into practice. 
 
Players may come to one or all of the lessons, 
but please register your initial interest to 
info@learnbridgeinsydney.com.au $20 per 
lesson for members, $25 for non-members.  
 
The full curriculum is available on our website 
(very bottom of the page) 
https://www.northshore.bridge-
club.org/building-your-basic-skills 
Please let your friends know it's time to get 
back into bridge! 

 
Link to Website Teaching Basics  
 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/building-your-basic-skills
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/building-your-basic-skills
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/building-your-basic-skills
mailto:info@learnbridgeinsydney.com.au
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/building-your-basic-skills
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/building-your-basic-skills
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/building-your-basic-skills
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♦️June Advanced Courses 

Link to Website Advanced Teaching 

Anita Curtis 

Anita Curtis has restarted 

“Develop your Skills”, 

“Gentle Hand Analysis” & 

“Broaden your Game”. 

Anita offers an extensive range of topics in the 
Broaden Your Game and Intermediate Hand 
Analysis Classes held on Wednesdays at 2pm. 

 
 
I invite you to take your game to the next level 
and join Anita on Wednesdays if you can’t 
make the date or time - Anita will email you a 
recording to watch at your leisure. 

 
 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/already-playing-regularly
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♦️ NSBC Comp Night –Q3/3 2023 
 
A break for the Festival Week, then a 2-week 
MP Swiss Pairs.  Previous 2021 winners 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

A 2 week break for the ANC, then the BAM 

Teams stats in late July 

 

 

♦️ Our Novice & Restricted Teams 

Congress @ EL 
 
Our Clubs first Festival Event – 9th Novice & 
Restricted Teams congress is being held at 
East Lindfield on Saturday the 17 June.  

 
 
Last year’s the winners:  

 
 

 
 

 
 

Note: Normal Saturday EL Open game still 

scheduled for 1pm 

https://www.twomen.com.au/
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♦️ Our Novice & Restricted Pairs Congress 

@ EL 
 
Our Clubs second Festival Event – 6th Novice 
& Restricted Pairs congress is being held at 
East Lindfield on Sunday the 18 June. 

 
Last year’s Winners: 

 
 

 
 

 

♦️ Our MP Swiss Pairs Congress on RB 

 

Our Clubs third Festival Event – 4th Match 
pointed Swiss Pairs congress is being held 
Online using RealBridge on Thursday the 22 
June. 

 

Last year’s winners 

 
 

 
 

 

https://www.twomen.com.au/
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♦️ Our Watermark Swiss Pairs @ EL 

 

Our Clubs Forth Festival Event – 18th 
Watermark Swiss Pairs congress is being 
held at East Lindfield on Friday the 23June. A 
sponsored event with generous prizes. 

 
Last year’s winners 

 
 

 

 
 

 

♦️ Our Teams Congress on RB 

 

Our Clubs 5th Festival Event – 18th Online 
Swiss Teams congress is being held Online 
on RealBridge on Saturday the 24 June.  

 

Last year’s winners 
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♦️ Our TBIB Teams Congress @ EL 

 

Our Clubs final Festival Event –18th TBIB 
Swiss Teams congress is being held at East 
Lindfield on Sunday the 25 June. A sponsored 
event with generous prizes. 

 
Last year’s winners 

 
 

.. 

 
 

 

♦️ Up Over vs Down Under 

 

 
Down Under vs Up Over at 6pm Tuesday 4th 

July 2023. Australia and NZ will form a super 

team to take on the mighty UK and Ireland. 

Kenya, South Africa and others will be also 

joining in. The format is matchpoints pairs 20-

22 boards. Regular session prices for members 

and visitors. Players will be organised into three 

categories Expert/General/Beginner. The 

starting time of 6pm AEST allows all countries 

to align to a somewhat sensible playing time. 

The event should run approx. 2.5 hours, 

bookings are essential as numbers will be 

limited to balance the field. Get in early to 

secure your spot. 

 

♦️ Our Online Winter Teams Congress 

 

Our 7th Online Winter Teams Congress  is on 

Sunday July 30th on the RB Platform. 

 

Last Years Winners 

 
 

 
 

https://www.tbib.com.au/
https://www.bridge-club.org/bcorg/user/eventDetails.faces?id=27321&club=lbc
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♦️Spring Nationals Flyer & Event Table 
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